
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA- AMENDED
Notice is hereby given that the Finance Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

FINANCE COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Tuesday, February 28, 2017 @ 6:00 p.m.

Council Chambers (Stoughton Police Department 2nd floor), 321 S Fourth St, Stoughton
Tim Swadley, Paul Lawrence, Regina Hirsch, Pat O’Connor and Mayor Donna Olson (ex-
officio)

Item # AGENDA
1 Call to Order

2 Communications

3 Reports
 Contingency

4 Approval of the minutes from the February 14, 2017 Finance Committee Meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

NONE

NEW BUSINESS

5 Discussion regarding updates to EMS Contract with surrounding townships.

*** The Council may meet in closed session per State Statute 19.85 (1)(c) considering
compensation for Police Department Sergeants. The Council may reconvene in open session and
proceed to consider the remaining items on the agenda.

6 ***Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve the compensation change
for the Police Department Sergeants as outlined in the hiring packet.

7 ***Authorizing and directing the proper city official(s) to approve retro pay in the amount of
$6367.14 to be paid to the Police Department Sergeants.

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS



ADJOURNMENT

“IF YOU ARE DISABLED AND IN NEED OF ASSISTANCE, PLEASE CALL 873-6677 PRIOR TO THIS MEETING.”
NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.
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2017 CONTINGENCY ACCOUNT
100-59200-930


2017 BUDGET $80,000


AMENDMENT REASON


BALANCE 1/31/2017 $80,000.00


CONTINGENCY ACCOUNT EARMARKED


AMENDMENT REASON


AVAILABLE BALANCE @ 1/31/2017 $80,000.00








FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
February 14, 2017 – 5:30 p.m.
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building


Present:
Alderpersons Paul Lawrence, Regina Hirsch, Pat O’Connor, Tim Swadley


Others Present:
Clerk Kropf , Planning Director Scheel, Recreation Director Lynch, Public Works
Director Hebert, and City Attorney Matt Dregne


Absent and Excused:
Mayor Olson


Call to order:
Chairperson Lawrence called the meeting to order at 5:32 p.m.


Communications:
Clerk Kropf explained that the Finance Department is working diligently towards the
annual audit.
Committee discussion included the recruitment and interviewing of the Finance Director
candidates.


Contingency Report:
The reports were reviewed and no action was taken.


Finance Committee Minutes of January 24, 2017:
Motion by O’Connor, to approve the Finance Committee minutes of January 24, 2017,
second by Swadley. Motion carried unanimously 4-0.


Discussion regarding City Attorney Meeting Preparedness Procedures:
The Finance Committee discussed the use of the City Attorney and the Attorney’s
preparedness for meetings. Discussion also included the need for the City Attorney to
review materials with leadership staff prior to Council consideration. The Committee
also discussed possibly having a quarterly review with staff to discuss and possible
issues. This issue will be back to the Finance Committee for further discussion.


Preliminary Resolution declaring intent to exercise Special Assessment Powers
for 2017 Street Projects:
Planning Director Scheel explained that this is the first step in exercising special
assessment powers for the upcoming 2017 street construction projects. He explained
that anyone within the affected area had been mailed a notice and invited to the City’s
open house regarding the issue. Swadley and Hirsch asked if it was necessary for
sidewalk installation as some members of the community did not want sidewalks on
their property. Planning Director Scheel explained that the installation of the sidewalks
follows the Council approved City policy. The Committee asked that the Public Works
Committee review the current policy regarding the installation of sidewalks.


Motion by O’Connor, to approve the preliminary resolution declaring intent to exercise
Special Assessment Powers for 2017 Street Projects, second by Hirsch. Motion carried
4-0.







Authorizing and directing the proper City Official(s) to continue using the
professional services of Angus Young & Associates in 2017 and 2018 for
engineering and architecture design, construction document development, as
well as construction oversight for the proposed Public Works Facility:
Public Works Director Hebert explained that the City started the initial engineering and
development for the Public Works facility in 2013. He is requesting that the City
continue to work with Angus Young & Associates to complete the planning process for
the new facility and procurement of lands.


Motion by Hirsch, to authorize and direct the proper city official(s) to continue using the
professional services of Angus Young & Associates in 2017 and 2018 for engineering
and architecture design, construction document development, as well as construction
oversight for the proposed Public Works Facility, second by O’Connor.
Motion carried 4-0.


Authorizing and directing the proper City official(s) to approve a contribution up
to $450 from the Park Development Fund for assistance in having a new lighted
flag pole installed in Norse Park by Matthew Krcma as an Eagle Scout project:
Recreation Director Lynch requested that the committee approve a contribution of $450
to be used towards the purchase of a new lighted flag pole at Norse Park. He explained
that this is part of an Eagle Scout project led by Matthew Krcma.


Motion by Lawrence, to authorize and direct the proper City official(s) to approve a
contribution up to $450 from the Park Development Fund for assistance in having a new
lighted flag pole installed in Norse Park by Matthew Krcma as an Eagle Scout project,
second by Swadley. Motion carried 4-0.


Authorizing and directing the proper City Official(s) to approve the Stoughton Bike
Transportation Plan:
Recreation Director Lynch explained that this request would not be to approve the entire
bike transportation plan, but to approve the purchasing of signs for the bike trails. The
cost would be approximately $1,400 and would be paid through the Park Development
Fund.


Motion by Lawrence, to approve the purchase of the signage for the Stoughton Bike
Transportation Plan, second by O’Connor. Motion carried 4-0.


Authorizing and directing the proper City Official(s) to approve using Park
Development Funds to pay for a site feasibility study for a building to be located
in Mandt Park:
Recreation Director Lynch addressed the committee regarding a new building that may
be built in Mandt Park. He stated that he needs $6,000 to initiate a feasibility study
project for the structure. This money would be paid by the Park Development Fund. He
explained that he would need to work with the fair board to reach an agreement for the
new building, but that the feasibility study is the first step.


Motion by O’Connor, to authorize and direct the proper city official(s) to approve using
Park Development Funds to pay for the site feasibility study for a building to be located
in Mandt Park, second by Hirsch. Motion carried 4-0.







Discussion and possible action regarding sharing cost of fireworks display with
the Stoughton Fair Board:
Clerk Kropf explained that this request had come from the Community Affairs and
Council Policy Committee. The fireworks proposal would cost $8,000 per night, but
there was confusion on whether the City would be asked to pay for two nights as the
proposal indicated, and if that would be a shared cost. The Finance Committee asked
that this request be referred back to the Community Affairs and Council Policy
Committee for clarification of the request.


Motion by Hirsch, to refer the request to the Community Affairs and Council Policy
Committee for clarification, second by Lawrence. Motion carried 4-0.


The council may convene in closed session pursuant to Wis Stat sec 19.85(1)(e),
to consider strategy to be adopted in connection with negotiating an agreement
to purchase certain property:
Motion by Lawrence, to convene the Finance Committee into closed session, second by
Hirsch. Motion carried 4-0. The Finance Committee convened into closed session at
6:33 p.m.








CITY OF STOUGHTON
From the Mayor’s Office


381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 608.873.6677 fax 608.873.5519


January 17, 2017


Town of Dunn
4156 County Road B
McFarland, WI. 53558


Dear Chairman Minihan, Supervisor Hodgson, and Supervisor Greb,


First and Foremost, our apologies for the delays in finalizing the SAEMS contract.
Nothing comes of best intentions. The contract has proven to be a challenge. We
understand this contract is a significant philosophical shift in past billing practices and
this is not taken lightly. It has been written as a ‘Fee for Service’ based contract in lieu of
a ‘Shared Fiscal Venture’ for lack of a better term.


At its very base, the City of Stoughton maintains that SAEMS is owned and operated by
the City of Stoughton. The City of Stoughton is therefore solely responsible for all fiscal
aspects of the operation. The City will augment all operational costs as needed without a
contractual obligation. In an environment of unknowns which occur frequently in
emergency services, this is a significant stipulation of the contract. The City accepts this
responsibility as part of ‘Fee for Service’ model with the following contract verbiage:


The City of Stoughton will be held responsible for all cost overruns regardless of how
they were incurred and hold harmless the town served.


As you know from the not so distant past, this can have devastating consequences. The
City still works to recover over $200,000 dollars from two deficient years in which the
City/Town contract was not enforced. The City believes it was both right and honorable
to absorb this debt.


It is further understood that the Town has a vested interest in not subsidizing the
operations of the City. The City will wholly abide by further language in the contract that
reads:


The City of Stoughton shall require fee for service from the served town such that the
taxpayers are not subsidizing the cities EMS service.


As written, the contract provides the lowest per capital rate of any Dane County
municipality as recorded in the 2016 Dane County EMS Survey, the highest recorded in
the same survey is $64.00. It is truly the intent of the city to provide the services of
SAEMS to the town a reasonable cost. The following provides response information for







CITY OF STOUGHTON
From the Mayor’s Office


381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 608.873.6677 fax 608.873.5519


2015/2016. Due in part to elder advocacy, residents are living longer in their homes, a
decrease in responses is not anticipated.


Call Volume for Town of Dunn
2015 2016 Increase
96 112 17%


Please find enclosed the contract with edits provided. If you have any questions, please
call.


Sincerely,


Donna L. Olson, Mayor
City of Stoughton
608-873-6677
dolson@ci.stoughton.wi.us
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CONTRACT FOR EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES


City of Stoughton – Town of Dunn


This contract is entered into by and between The City of Stoughton - Stoughton Area EMS and


the Town of Dunn. Hereafter, this document will be referred to as “contract”.


RECITALS


Whereas Stoughton Area EMS (hereafter “SAEMS”) and the Town of Dunn recognize the legal


requirement for appropriate levels of emergency medical services within their respective


jurisdictions; and


Whereas, the purpose and intent of the contract is to enable this provision providing such


emergency medical services; and


Pursuant to the adoption by the governing bodies of the City of Stoughton and the Town of


Dunn, the parties mutually agree to the following terms and conditions.


SECTION 1 – GEOGRAPHICAL LOCATION


The area to be provided with emergency medical services by the City of Stoughton - SAEMS, in


accordance with the terms of this contract shall consist of portions of the Town of Dunn as


shown on the attached map labeled Exhibit A. Hereafter known as the “Service Area”.


SECTION 2 – RESPONSIBILITES OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON - SAEMS


PROVIDE EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES


SAEMS will provide emergency medical services for the Town of Dunn. SAEMS may provide this


service or through Mutual Aid Agreements, fulfill this obligation 365 days a year, 24 hours a day


and 7 days a week.


The Town of Dunn recognizes that SAEMS provides emergency medical services to all or parts


of other municipal entities in the same fashion. As of this date those entities are: the City of


Stoughton and Towns of Dunkirk, Pleasant Springs and Rutland.


In exemplum; should SAEMS be dispatched to the Town of Pleasant Springs, and a need arises


in the Town of Dunn, through Mutual Aid Agreements with surrounding emergency medical


providers, the Dane County Communications Center will dispatch the closest appropriate


neighboring emergency medical service. This practice is consistent throughout all municipalities


in Dane County.
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COMPLIANCE


SAEMS will comply with all federal, state (§256 and Trans 309) and local rules, mandates,


administrative codes (DHS 110), regulations and best practice related to the operation of a


municipal emergency medical service. This includes but is not limited to:


Medical Control Oversight


Service licensing


Member licensing


Recruitment and Retention


State of WI Vehicle Inspections


Training Mandates


Reporting Requirements


QA/QI Initiatives/Programs


Health and Safety Requirements


Insurance Requirements


Response, Treatment and Transport


Equipment Requirements


Billing/Records Requirements


Medical Supplies


Disaster/HAZMAT Response


SAEMS will provide for: medical protocols, maintaining by-laws, established operating


procedures, emergency response plans, providing of appropriate staff, purchasing, maintaining,


inspecting and repairing all equipment, and provide appropriate station facilities necessary for


providing EMS services.


The current level of EMS provided by the SAEMS (*EMT-Advanced) shall not be reduced during


the terms of this agreement. The City shall maintain or may improve the level of EMS currently


provided.


*The Advanced EMT or AEMT is mid-level EMS provider according to the national EMS scope of


practice model. The scope consists of all EMT level skills, basic airway management and the


insertion of supraglottic airways, suctioning of an already intubated patient, usage of a CPAP


device, initiation of peripheral intravenous therapy, pediatric and adult intraosseous


placement, and several pharmacological interventions.


SAEMS shall provide an annual report to the town to include service statistics and financial


status.
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SECTION 3 – TOWNSHIP RESPONSIBILITES


The Town of Dunn will notify SAEMS, in advance when possible, of road maintenance or


closings that affect normal township travel.


The Town of Dunn will enforce the proper display of rural identification numbers to ensure


proper location identification in an emergency response.


SECTION 4 – FINANCIALS


STRUCTURE


SAEMS financial activity is reported as an enterprise fund of the City of Stoughton and audited annually.


This contract is fee for service and based on an annual per capita fee contributed to the SAEMS


enterprise fund from the town. The City of Stoughton shall require fee for service from the served town


such that the town tax payers are not subsidizing the city’s EMS services.


The City of Stoughton will be held responsible for all cost overruns regardless of how they were


incurred and hold harmless the Town served.


The City of Stoughton shall manage and maintain a fund balance in the SAEMS enterprise fund sufficient


for the anticipated needs of SAEMS as determined by the City of Stoughton.


Annual fees shall be calculated with the formula: Population served in the municipality multiplied by per


capita fee = annual contribution by municipality.


Each year under this contract the population served shall be determined by the City of Stoughton as


follows: Population of each municipality as estimated by the State Department of Administration in


August of each year and published on their website and or published reports multiplied by a multiplier


that is fixed for the term of this contract. The 2016 Department of Administration population estimates


are attached to this contract.


Town of Dunn multiplier fixed for the term of this contract is 33.33%. The 2016 population served for


Dunn is calculated 4,940 x 31.8% = 1567.


The population as determined above shall be multiplied by the per capita fee to determine the annual


contribution of the town. For 2017 the per capita amount shall be set at $6.74 per capita.


For each successive year the per capita amount shall be set by the City of Stoughton no later than


October 1 for the following year and shall increase 5% over the prior year under this contract. SAEMS


receives revenues from other sources that can be difficult to predict. If at any future time SAEMS


funding exceeds projected needs as determined by the City, the City may reduce the per capita


contribution.


If the City of Stoughton determines that the SAEMS enterprise fund balance exceeds amounts required


for operations and future capital improvements or determines that to comply with Generally Accepted


Accounting Practices the SAEMS enterprise fund balance should be reduced, it will reduce per capita
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contributions for the town in an equivalent manner or issue refunds of fund balance in proportion with


contributions.


DaneCom Contributions - Dane County has assessed a cost to each municipality for participation in


required communications interoperability called “DaneCom” and the City of Stoughton contribution to


DaneCom will not be treated as a SAEMS expense. Neither will the town of Dunn consider its


contribution to DaneCom a contribution to SAEMS under this agreement.


BILLING


An annual billing statement will be distributed in January of each year. The Town of Dunn shall


make payment to the City of Stoughton 50% of the annual billing statement within 60 days of


the January billing and the remaining 50% shall be paid no later than September of each year.


There is no penalty for early payment.


Late payments will accrue interest at a rate of 1.5% monthly (18% annum).


CAPITAL EQUIPMENT


The City of Stoughton will acquire all equipment which in its sole professional opinion is


necessary for providing adequate emergency medical services and retain ownership. All


vehicles will be titled in the name of The City of Stoughton.


Should any activities outlined in this contract as the “Responsibilities of The City of Stoughton


– SAEMS” incur costs above and beyond the provisions of this contract, the Town of Dunn is


not responsible for providing additional funds to SAEMS.


SECTION 5 – INDEMNITY AND HOLD HARMLESS


Both parties are governmental agencies and may be entitled to governmental immunity under


the law. Nothing contained herein shall waive these rights and defenses.


However; the City of Stoughton agrees to indemnify and hold harmless the Town of Dunn, its


officers, agents and employees from any liability resulting from or related to:


1. A negligent performance by SAEMS (or its employees, agents, officers, or any other


person for who, SAEMS may be contractually or legally responsible) of the services provided or


the material failure to perform the services in the manner specified herein; or


2. The failure of SAEMS (or its employees, agents, officers, or any other person for who,


SAEMS may be contractually or legally responsible) to comply with any applicable law, rule,


ordinance, regulation or statute in performing the services or other duties set forth in this


contract.
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SECTION 6 – BILLING SYSTEM PROFESSIONALISM


SAEMS contracts billing services. SAEMS will be responsible for all billing and costs related to.


SAEMS will retain 100% of any and all fees collected. SAEMS will ensure billing services align


with the philosophies of SAEMS in that they are executed in a professional and courteous


manner. SAEMS will:


1. Never engage in on scene collections for service.


2. Provide local access phone numbers for billing inquires.


3. Consider financial hardship.


The Town of Dunn will not be responsible for the difference between the amount billed for


such service but which go uncollected by SAEMS.


SECTION 7 – ALL PRIOR AGREEMENTS


This contract supersedes all prior arrangements, agreements, contracts, correspondence or


understandings concerning the subject matter of this contract.


SECTION 8 – AUTHORITIES ON BEHALF OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON AND TOWN OF DUNN


The respective authorities, whose signature appears hereafter, are duly authorized and


empowered to execute this contract and enter into such on behalf of their respective


municipality.


SECTION 9 – TERM


The terms of this contract shall be in force January 1, 2017 and will continue for a period of


three (3) years and shall automatically renew for one year periods thereafter. Either party can


request review and/or renegotiation when the contract enters its’ automatic renewal cycles by


notification no later than June 1st of the preceding year.


The Town may withdraw from this agreement by notice no later than December 31, one year


prior to the maturity date of this or any subsequent renewal. Withdrawal shall be effective as of


January 1 at 00:00 of the next succeeding year. The municipality withdrawing from this


agreement shall nevertheless be responsible for payment to the effective date of withdrawal.


Dated this: _______________day of_____________, 2017.
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CITY OF STOUGHTON


By___________________________ By____________________________


Donna Olson, Mayor Lana Kropf, Clerk


TOWN OF DUNN


By___________________________ By ____________________________


Edmond Minihan, Chair Cathy Hasslinger, Town Clerk







January 13, 2017


Town of Dunn


4156 County Road B


McFarland, WI. 53558


Dear Chairman Minihan, Supervisor Hodgson, and Supervisor Greb,


First and Foremost, our apologies for the delays in finalizing the SAEMS contract. Nothing comes of best


intentions. The contract has proven to be a challenge. We understand this contract is a significant


philosophical shift in past billing practices and this is not taken lightly. It has been written as a ‘Fee for


Service’ based contract in lieu of a ‘Shared Fiscal Venture’ for lack of a better term.


At its very base, the City of Stoughton maintains that SAEMS is owned and operated by the City of


Stoughton. The City of Stoughton is therefore solely responsible for all fiscal aspects of the operation.


The City will augment all operational costs as needed without a contractual obligation. In an


environment of unknowns which occur frequently in emergency services, this is a significant stipulation


of the contract. The City accepts this responsibility as part of ‘Fee for Service’ model with the following


contract verbiage:


The City of Stoughton will be held responsible for all cost overruns regardless of how they were incurred


and hold harmless the town served.


As you know from the not so distant past, this can have devastating consequences. The City still works


to recover over $200,000 dollars from two deficient years in which the City/Town contract was not en


forced. The City believes it was both right and honorable to absorb this debt.


It is further understood that the Town has a vested interest in not subsidizing the operations of the City.


The City will wholly abide by further language in the contract that reads:


The City of Stoughton shall require fee for service from the served town such that the taxpayers are not


subsidizing the cities EMS service.


As written, the contract provides the lowest per capital rate of any Dane County municipality as


recorded in the 2016 Dane County EMS Survey, the highest recorded in the same survey is $64.00. It is


truly the intent of the city to provide the services of SAEMS to the town a reasonable cost. The following







provides response information for 2015/2016. Due in part to elder advocacy, residents are living longer


in their homes, a decrease in responses is not anticipated.


Call Volume for Town of Dunn


2015 2016 Increase


96 112 17%


Please find enclosed the contract with edits provided. If you have any questions, please call.


Be Well,


Donna Olson, Mayor


City of Stoughton


381 East Main Street


Stoughton, WI. 53589


608-873-6677


As you can see, there has been a concerted effort to protect all entities involved.







FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 28, 2016 – 6:00 p.m.
Council Chambers, Public Safety Building


Present:
Tim Swadley, Paul Lawrence, Regina Hirsch, Pat O’Connor, and Mayor Olson


Others Present:
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan and EMS Director Lisa Schimelpfenig


Absent and Excused:
None


Call to order:
Chairperson Lawrence called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.


Communications:
Alderperson Swadley explained that he had requested to see a current Certificate of
Liability Insurance for Hamacher Lawn Care Service from City Staff, as this contract will
be at Council for consideration. Finance Director Sullivan explained that the City
maintains all current certificate of insurance for any contractor.


Finance Director Sullivan stated that the CIP Budget meetings will be held on July 6 and
July 7, 2016.


Reports: Contingency- May Treasurer’s Report
Swadley stated that the contingency report needed to be updated to include the $6,000
allocation to the Stoughton Fair Association and a $9,000 purchase for the Fire
Department to purchase onto a gateway radio system for the launch of DaneCom.


Finance Director Sullivan explained the City’s TIF districts and their balances.


Finance Committee Minutes of June 14, 2016
Motion by O’Connor, to approve the Finance Committee minutes of June 14, 2016,
second by Swadley. Motion carried unanimously 5-0.


Resolution approving the City of Stoughton Title VI Policy
Finance Director Sullivan explained that in order for the City to apply for a taxi grant, the
City needs to adopt a Title VI Policy, relating to anti-discrimination. Hirsch questioned
why the language relating to discriminated groups was so limited. She noted that she
would like to address this policy at the next Community Affairs and Council Policy
meeting to add language.


Motion by Swadley, to recommend approval of the Title VI Policy with the proposed
changes and refer to Council for consideration, second by O’Connor. Motion carried 5-
0.


EMS Township Contract Presentation
Finance Director Sullivan, along with EMS Director Schimelpfenig, gave the Committee
a presentation regarding the new EMS contracts with the surrounding townships. They
explained that this contract would be a fee for service contract versus a shared cost







contract as it has been in the past. They noted that the costs would be based on the
population of the township and the number of citizens served. This contract would have
set fees for three years and then will be reviewed again to ensure that the contract
reflects actual operating costs.
The townships have not yet been introduced to the contract, but Sullivan and
Schimelpfenig wanted Council members to be aware of the proposed contract to offer
input. The committee expressed agreement in the method used to draft the contract.
They noted that before any contract could be signed it would be reviewed by the City
Attorney. No official committee action was taken.


Committee discussion regarding gaining citizen input in the budget process and
getting communications out to citizens
Committee discussion consisted of ways to contact the citizens of Stoughton for
updates on City events. Some ideas included: a database of addresses, email
addresses, twitter or text and possibly conducting a City-wide survey to determine
contact methods. No committee action was taken.


Future Agenda Items:
Retiree Reserve Fund- 201, Community Involvement with Budgeting Process –
Communications of City Plans with Citizens


Adjournment
Motion by O’Connor, to adjourn the meeting of the Finance Committee, second by
Lawrence. Motion carried unanimously 5-0. The Finance Committee meeting adjourned
at 6:59 p.m.





		5a-2016-17 EMS Contract Dunn.pdf

		5b-Dunn FINAL 01-16-17 - CONTRACT FOR EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES.pdf

		5c-January 13 - Dunn.pdf

		5d-June 28, 2016 Finance Minutes.pdf



